
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 28, 2019  

 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    Road Agent Doug Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on November 11, 2019 and the Town Offices will be closed in 

observance of the Veterans’ Day Holiday. 

 

The board will meet on November 13, 2019 at 2:00 pm in non-public session to review the 

applications for police chief. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUG GLOVER met with the board to discuss highway department business. 

The board would like a joint meeting with Town Engineer Red McCarthy when he returns from 

vacation.  The board would like to make a plan moving forward for the Crane Hill Bridge 

Project.  Doug met with the State Bridge Inspectors about both Crane Hill and Indian Brook.  

They didn’t see any movement on the Indian Brook Bridge and appears the repairs are holding at 

this time.  Doug will wait to see their report on Crane Hill.  The department will be topping parts 

of Dyke, Lover’s Lane, Toad Hill and Center District Road.  The highway department will 

remove the Crapo walkway this week. 

 

The board had continued discussion on the proposed noise amendment and nuisance ordinance.  

Margo also shared a sample solar ordinance.  All will be sent to legal for review and hopefully 

discussion at the November Planning Board meeting. 

 

The board reviewed an application for a building permit for Thornybush Revocable Trust Map 

222, Lot 20 for an addition.  The house is currently three bedroom and has a three-bedroom 

septic.  This addition will add a bedroom.  Chief Clark will review and contact the builder. 

 

The board reviewed an amended septic plan for Monaco, Map 220, Lot 3. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building for a Wreath Making Workshop on November 

9th from 1-3. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building October 31 from 1-4:30 by the Willing 

Workers and the Meetinghouse on November 7th 9-12 and November 13 9-11:30 for craft work 

sessions. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of October 21, 2019 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 



With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday November 4, 2019 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 

 


